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Cattle Council President, Keith Adams, said today that with much of
Australia in the grip of the worst drought for decades, the imminent rise in
beef tariffs in Japan to a staggering 50% is shameful and will hurt
Australian beef producers.
"Australian cattle producers cannot understand how the Japanese Government
could morally introduce the snapback' provisions," Mr Adams said.
"The cruel irony in the situation is that the tariff snapback provisions,
which are likely to be implemented in Japan, come as a direct result of the
BSE debacle in Japan, which had nothing to do with Australia or Australian
cattle producers.
"Australian beef exports to Japan have been severely affected by the BSE
crisis in September 2001, dropping by 40% in 2002. A joint Australian
industry and Federal Government market recovery program for Japan had, by
the end of 2002, seen Australian beef exports to Japan recover to almost
pre-BSE levels.
"It is now likely that the Australian cattle industry may be punished for
recovering from a crisis in Japan which it had not caused," Mr Adams said.
The Japanese beef snapback safeguard is invoked when imports rise by more
than 17% relative to imports in the same period of the previous year. This
will cause the tariff on beef to rise from 38.5% to 50%. A rise in the beef
tariff to Japan will set take the industry back to tariff levels not seen
for nearly a decade.
"The implementation of snapback provisions by the Japanese government will
mean that someone will have to pay the cost of the 11.5% increase in the
Japanese beef tariff. Invoking the safeguard is likely to cost Japanese
consumers 31 billion Yen (US$257 million). This will have an obvious impact
on consumption of imported beef in Japan. The cost to consumers of invoking
the beef safeguard far outweighs the benefit to producers
"Implementation of snapback provisions will increase the volatility in the
Japanese beef market. The result cannot be good for Australian beef
producers, especially given the impact of the current drought.
"Cattle Council of Australia strongly supports the work being done by
Ministers Vaile and Truss. Minister Vaile will meet his Japanese
counterparts in Tokyo on 14-16 February and the Cattle Council of Australia
hopes that these talks will avert implementation of the shameful snapback in
Japanese beef tariffs. Should these talks fail, intervention at the Prime
Ministerial level may be required before the Japanese Diet (legislators)
considers the snapback legislation in March.
"It is of critical importance that the Japanese beef tariff snapback does
not occur, as it will negatively impact on the Australian cattle industry
and would be a misuse of this WTO provision," Mr Adams concluded.
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